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Tel: 020 7207 1807 fax: 020 7401 6588 email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:office@friars.southwark.sch.uk" ��office@friars.southwark.sch.uk�


Web: � HYPERLINK "http://www.friarsprimaryschool.com" ��www.friarsprimaryschool.com�





Dear Parents,





Autumn term parent consultations:


On November 12th and 13th parents will have the opportunity to meet class teachers to discuss their children’s progress so far this year. Sign up sheets have been available in the reception area as usual all week. If you are unable to make it into school to sign up for an appointment, please contact the office and they will try and find a slot for you. The arrangements are as follows:


November 12th – Y2 and Y3 am, YR and Y4 pm, all classes after school (3:40 – 6:30)


November 13th – Y1 and Y5 am, YN and Y6 pm.





Lunchtime and break time changes at Friars:


Your children may have come home and told you we have changed our lunchtime and break time arrangements this week. It is a trial for this half term and has been affected so that more use of our only school hall can be made throughout the day. So from this week all children from Y1-Y6 have a shared break time from 11:15 – 11:30. EYFS and KS1 lunchtime is from 12:00 – 1:00 and KS2 lunchtime is from 12:15 – 1:15. In assemblies we have spoken to the older children about the need to respect the safety of the younger children and to be good role models for them.





New cabin in the playground:


You may have also noticed a new log cabin has appeared in the playground over half term. We have put it in place as we never have enough space for all the meetings and intervention groups that go on in the school. Therefore it will be used as an extra work, learning and meeting space once we have put in electricity, network connections, radiators, carpets and furniture.





Children’s concert and open house:


The L’sborough and Scovell tenants and residents association are holding an informal concert at the Queensborough Community centre, Scovell road at 6pm tonight. It will be an opportunity to register for children’s music lessons starting in January 2014. Please contact Lyn (07738588896) or Alda (07810327371) for further details.





Christmas jumper day reminder:


A quick reminder that on Friday 13th December we will be raising money for Save the Children by having a Christmas jumper day. The idea is that children can wear a festive jumper to school (the fancier the better!) in return for a donation that will go to Save the Children.





Children’s health and safety:


This week, YR and Y6 children were due to have their height and weight measured by the school nurse and Y1-3 were due to have a road safety workshop delivered by a theatre in education group. Both were cancelled at the last minute. We apologise but can let you know the road safety workshop at least has been rebooked for January. Y6 on the other hand had a fantastic morning on Wednesday at the TFL junior citizenship course. They learned many valuable things about road safety, e-safety, stranger danger, and water safety. 





Dates for the rest of this half term:


Please check our website for dates for the rest of this half term. They can be accessed from the events diary which is on the home page of the site.














